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Notes from Principal Ruhlin

November Happenings

Important Dates

PAWs November Character Trait:
Kindness

Parent Teacher
Collaborative (PTC)

It was so wonderful to spend time with our
greater Northeast Primary community on
not just one, but two occasions this month!
Thank you for joining us for Grocery Bingo
hosted by our PTC and school staff, and for
sharing a meal with us at our Thanksgiving
Luncheon.  This month’s character trait was
focused on acts of kindness and our hearts
were warmed by all of our community
involvement.

STEAM Day at Northeast 
On November 9th, our whole school
participated in National STEAM Day
where students worked with BeeBots
and Ozobots, completed an art project
tied to the book Leaf Man, worked
together on a paper-ring challenge,
and used pattern blocks to make
various fall-themed designs. This event
was made possible thanks to our very
own STEAM coach, Mrs. Aprilliano! 

Join us virtually on the first Monday of
each month at 6:00 pm. We welcome
our families support in providing our
students with new experiences and
opportunities!

I say positive and helpful
words and do the right
thing.

Dec. 4  | Virtual PTC Meeting @ 6pm
Dec. 18 | Make It-Take It Craft Night @ 5:30 pm
Dec. 22 - Jan. 1 |  No School (December Break)

Students return to school on Tuesday, January 2nd,
2024!
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Keeping up with Kindergarten

Fresh, Fancy, Fun  
First Grade 

Kindergarteners continue to make
great progress in learning our school
routines! From morning circle to
calendar time, practicing letters and
sounds through song and dance;
their new learning is endless!

First-grade students made the
trek over to Billings Farm and
Museum in Woodstock to learn
how school children lived long
ago. Petting the Jersey calves and
playing with antique toys were
definitely the highlights of the trip!

Stellar 2nd Graders
Our second graders are
looking forward to their next
grade-level field trip to the
Rutland MINT on December
4th and December 5th.
Students will tour the facility
and make something to take
home.


